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Security and Enforcement Committee

 November 19, 2018 – Antoine’s Restaurant

MEETING NOTES

Meeting called to order by Robert Watters at 2:03 PM.

Introduction of attendees.

Committee members present: Brian Drude, Beverly Fulk, Gail Cavett, Albin Guillot, Brittany McGovern, Bob Simms, Mike Tilbury, Robert Watters.

Committee members absent: Steve Caputo, Ann Kesler, Dwyre McComsey, Vincent Marcello.

Guests:  Ethan Ellestad, Matthew Emory, Emily Remington.

October 2018 Meeting Notes were unanimously approved.

Matt Emory inquired about seeing the UNO tourism study referred to by Bob Simms at October meeting, but it has not yet been officially released.

Watters reported on several items covered in the November FQMD Board Meeting: New Committee members for Finance, Government Affairs, Livability and SEC Committees were nominated and ratified by the Board.  The performance of current FQTF Administrator, G4S.  The trial process of distributing Committee reports to Commissioners electronically before the Board Meeting rather than using meeting time for verbal reports.

SEC attendees took up the discussion of G4S performance.  There still is no one capable of stepping into Simms’ role; he will write up an audit of his job responsibilities.  Executive Director Emily Remington will begin creating a new RFP.  Gail Cavett advised we should give the Board realistic expectations for a Task Force management company.  Task Force needs have evolved and changed; there may now be need for an administrator with law enforcement background.  SEC should have a goal of assessing the needs and finding a new administrator.

Albin Guillot inquired about the process of giving Task Force job assignments, which was explained by Simms.  Brief discussion about ending of the Consent Decree – should we request it?

Suggestion that perhaps the City should be approached about funding some Task Force vehicle needs, since they do so for the regular police cars.  Cavett warned that any request should be very specific.  Discussion about advantages and disadvantages of Smart Cars vs regular size cars – size, maintenance, maneuverability, etc.  The smaller car is really needed but Smart Cars like those currently being used are becoming harder to find.

Remington announced the 2019 SEC membership:  Matthew Emory will be Chair, Albin Guillot the Vice Chair.  Members will be Steve Caputo, Gail Cavett, Bryan Drude, Beverly Fulk, Ann Kesler, Vincent Marcello, Brittany McGovern, Bob Simms, Mike Tilbury, Robert Watters.

Members worked on developing wording for the SEC Mission Statement, agreeing it should be kept simple.  The following two choices will be further discussed and finalized at December SEC meeting.

1) The SEC Committee will research and develop Security and Enforcement enhancements that could be implemented in the French Quarter. 

2) Maximize the long term success of the FQMD by developing successful security strategies that support and supplement law and code enforcement for the benefit of FQMD Stakeholders.
Much discussion on Emory’s proposal to commission a study for determining if money for FQ safety initiatives is being spent wisely.  He has a proposal from one company.  Objective would be to identify the resources, efficiencies and services being provided, as well as shortcomings, to determine a baseline.  Gail Cavett cautioned that any study should not be based on anticipated monies coming in.  In support of LSP’s performance (and renewal of EDD tax), Guillot read their current stats, saying that their checkpoints that produce recovery of guns and drugs shows they are very needed.  Watters and Emory did not feel that LSP is covering Bourbon St. as originally intended, and that they do not provide enough accountability.  Mike Tilbury believed that residents’ only line of defense has been the French Quarter Task Force; other attendees agreed that the Task Force is the most responsive.  If the Task Force’s powers were to be expanded it would require amending the CEA with the City.  Simms pointed out that regardless the desire, there would not currently be enough detail officers available to cover an expanded Task Force.  He also pointed out that numbers show not many new officers being added in the French Quarter since 2015, and that not much has improved from five years ago.   General consensus that lower level crime is being neglected.  Many attendees felt it imperative that NOPD be included in any resources assessment.  Watters speculated about revising the EDD tax renewal language to stipulate that FQMD delegate how the monies are directed to the respective resources.  The estimated cost of under $25,000 to begin a study could increase depending on amount of variables added in. 

Discussion moved to development of 2019 SEC Goals.  Simms proposed the following:
1) Enhance Quality of Life enforcement.

2) Increase the number of private and public security cameras in the FQ.

3) Investigate methods and technology to reduce number of guns on the street.

4) Eliminate single officer FQTF shifts & increased supervision.

5) Refine and update the work scope for FQTF operations & administration.

Cavett suggested a pilot program for some type soft closure of some streets at certain times to reduce the number of cars continually cruising FQ streets -  cars most likely carrying guns.  Related ideas included creating a law  –  a “No Weapons Zone” law?  A loitering law?  What kind of law could be written pertaining to historic landmarks?  Finalization of 2019 SEC Goals will also be determined at December meeting.

Remington will send out a survey to SEC members for determining best December meeting date and time.

Setting of 2019 SEC meeting dates was deferred to the December meeting.
Meeting adjourned at 3:58 PM.
Notes compiled by Bev Fulk  
